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Comments on the Requested Three-Year Extension of the Start of Construction 
Deadline for the East Altamont Energy Center 01-AFC-04C 

Introduction 

On July gth the Energy Commission Staff posted their analysis of the EAEC 
petition for an extension of time to construct on the Commission website. The 
analysis dated June 23 called for members of the public to comment on staff's 
analysis and the petition by July 19 due to inadvertent late posting of staffs 
analysis on the commission website. For the reasons outlined below I request 
that the commission summarily deny the petition. This project no longer 
complies with all LORS and no longer complies with the CEQA requirements 
necessary for the commission to approve an extension. Section 1720.3 sets the 
time for a project to begin construction at five years. The section also allows 
an extension for good cause. Section 1720.3 does not provide a procedure 
for commission review of extensions. To determine the standard of review for 
extensions we must look to past extension requests before the Commission. 
Only five extension requests have been submitted since the commission adopted 
Section 1720.3 three of them coincidentally were filed by Calpine Corporation. 
Generally applicants begin construction immediately after their license is granted. 
Only four extension requests have been brought before the Energy Commission. 
Below is a brief review of each previous request. 

SEPCO 

The Commission adopted Section 1720.3 in 1993. It received its first 
extension request in 1999 from SEPCO (92-AFC-2C). The extension request 
was controversial and opposed by many citizens groups in Rio Linda and also 
opposed by CEC Staff. Without any precedent being set in previous cases for 
extension requests the commission convened a "committee procedural 
conference" to discus how to proceed with the extension request. Commissioner 
Lauire stated, "This is a matter of first impression for the commission. And I want 
to make sure that any precedent set is a rational one." (Transcript of hearing on 
SEPCO Petition to Extend Deadline to commence construction SECO 
compliance proceeding 92-AFC-2C, January 24,2000). 

In the SEPCO proceeding CEC staff argued that Section 1720.3 petitions 
must be considered procedurally in the same manner as amendment petitions 
under Section 1769(a). The Commission adopted staffs argument which 
required extension requests to be procedurally handled like amendment requests 
with required notices and comment periods. According to staff in the SEPCO 
proceeding the showing of good cause under Section 1720.3 would require the 
applicant to satisfy the requirements of Section 1769 (a)(A)-(G). The committee 
convened an evidentiary hearing to determine if the applicant could demonstrate 
good cause for the extension. In the May 26, 1999 order the Commission held 
that the granting of an extension to start construction of the power plant is a 








